
Eastern Florida State College 

OUR Funding Review Board Fall 2019 Meeting Minutes 

Meeting convened November 21, 2019 at 2:30 p.m. in the OUR, M-103 

Attendees: Dr. Susan Styron, David Shedrow, Rhonda Rye, Beverly Payne, Dr. Elinda Steury, 
Scott Herber, Dr. Zhengrong Li, Dr. Ashley Spring, Mary Garrett 

I. Board member introductions 

II. Spring 2019 meeting minutes approval 

a. Board members reviewed minutes from Spring 2019 board meeting.  
b. David Shedrow made a motion to approve minutes. Dr. Susan Styron seconded the 

motion. Motion approved. 

III. Current status of funding 

a. Budget monies are available to support student research requests per board approvals.  
b. Expenditures for the fall term included travel for Scott Herber and Mary Garrett to 

attend the 2019 Florida Statewide Symposium at the University of Central Florida from 
October 25 to 26 and mileage reimbursements to Mary Garrett for fall campus visits.  

c. The OUR currently has no research funding requests from students. Funding requests 
will continue to be sent to board members via email for 


